
NICHOLAS COUNTY 4-H
NEWSLETTER

Dear Nicholas County  4-H'ers,
Happy New Year to you and your family! What's your New Year
Resolution? Do you make resolutions? I always have and always look
at the NEW YEAR as a fresh start. We all have room for growth and
improvement and anytime of the year is a good time to make changes,
not just when a New Year approaches. But, I am sharing my
resolutions below and including this template in case you want to join
me in the tradition. Here's to making 2023 the best year ever for you
and your family! 

Tentative dates for Project Days are below. Please watch
our Facebook for registration. These projects will make
awesome entries in the Nicholas County Fair! 

November: Basket Making- 11/21

December: Baking Up a Storm 12/15
January: Country Ham 1/16  
February: Lamp Making 2/8
March: Photography  3/13
April: Earth Day Recycled Projects 4/20
May: Leather Stamping 5/11

DAYS
Project

February 2023



Beginning 4-H Cooking Club 

January meeting will be on January 26th at the

livestock barn afterschool til 4:30 p.m.

 

Advanced Cooking Club 

January meeting will be on January 26th at the

Livestock Barn 4:30- 6 p.m.

COOKING CLUB
The Bluejacket Bullets will be gearing up
for the 2023 season soon! Mark your
calendars for our SIGN-UP Night on March
27th! 

BLUE JACKET BULLETS
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We are still searching for a

Horse Club Volunteer. If you

are interested in volunteering,

please reach out! 






LIVESTOCK CLUB



NEXT TEEN COUNCIL

MEETING:

January 20 afterschool til 4:30

p.m. 

*Electing Officers and trip

planning

Nicholas County 4-H Sewing Club met in December and
visited the Nicholas County Animal Shelter to donate dog
beds they had made. Dog Warden Willie Hogg was nice
enough to give us a tour and was grateful for  the
donation as they were running low on bedding. Sewing
Club A will meet on January 23rd  and Sewing Club B will
meet on January 25th. Both will be   afterschool til 4:30
p.m.. We will begin sewing our drawstring backpacks for
our county/state fair project.

SEWING CLUB

NEXT MEETING: January 17

 afterschool til 4:30.

Snack and activity

materials will be

provided. 

Livestock Club earned 2nd place in the annual
Carlisle Christmas Parade earning them a $100.
Special thanks to those that helped build the
float, and especially the GRINCH!
The Shop Small Vendor Fair was a huge success as
well, and brought in over $700 to the club. 
Lastly, we have purchased a NEW Livestock Kit for
club members and are working on putting that
together! Great things are happening in our
Livestock Club.



COUNTRY HAM PROJECTCOUNTRY HAM PROJECTCOUNTRY HAM PROJECT




Call the office if you are interested!
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Upcoming Events
CAIP Documents can now

be dropped at the
Extension Office-368 East

Main St. for CAIP
administrators to pick up 



January 3-4 Kentucky Fruit
and Vegetable Conference



January 5- UK Winter Wheat

Meeting



January 19- KY Commodity
Conference



February 9 Kentucky Crop

Conference



The Seasonality of Calf Prices and Factors Unique to 2022 / 2023

 By: Kenny Burdine

 High grain prices have been the focus of much discussion in 2022. As I write this,
CME© corn futures are trading in the mid-$6 per bushel range through next summer.
This story is likely best told by looking at the chart above, which summarizes feed
cost per lb of gain from Kansas State’s Focus on Feedlots data. The most recent feed
cost of gain estimate from participating feed yards exceeds $1.35 per lb. And
projected cost of gain is even higher for cattle that are currently being placed. As a
comparison, the average feed cost per lb of gain was about $0.79 from 2016 to 2020.
High cost of gain incentivizes the placement of heavier feeder cattle into finishing
programs. Current feed prices don’t make the placement of light cattle on feed very
attractive, which is preventing calf markets from reaching price levels they would
reach in a more normal feed cost environment.

 I want to use this as a backdrop to discuss how feed price levels impact seasonal
price patterns in calf markets. In most years, calf markets reach their highs in the
spring as light weight calves are being placed into grazing programs. The lower cost
of gain from grazing results in higher calf prices as stocker operators compete for
calves. As grazing opportunities disappear in the fall, feed prices become a major
driver of calf values and we tend to see calf markets put in their seasonal lows. The
more expensive feed becomes, the lower calf markets go. So, high feed prices tend to
amplify the normal seasonal patterns in calf markets. The higher feed prices are, the
larger the differential between the spring and fall calf prices.

 As we think about this fall and the coming spring, I wanted to mention two other
factors that are relevant, but more unique to this year. While grazing opportunities
are primarily a consideration in the spring, grazing cattle on winter wheat pasture is
certainly an exception. Given the dry weather in the Southern Plains, one would
reasonably expect that fewer calves have been placed on wheat pasture than
normal, which has likely also hampered calf prices this fall / winter. Had wheat
grazing conditions been more favorable this year, I think we would have seen a
slightly higher calf market.

 Secondly, the amount of carry in CME© feeder cattle futures will have an impact on
price improvement between now and spring. Calves that are being placed into
backgrounding programs now will be sold in the spring of 2023, while calves being
placed into grazing programs next spring will be sold in the fall of 2023. Currently, fall
2023 futures contracts are trading at a $10 to $15 premium over spring 2023 futures
contracts. This is a significant difference in expected value that should also be
reflected in higher calf prices this spring. Put simply, if normal grazing opportunities
exist, a great deal of improvement should be seen in the calf market over the next
several months



Provide appropriate shelter from the elements: Livestock can generally tolerate cold
temperatures, but wind, rain, or snow will require a greater expenditure of calories.
With that in mind, be sure they have a way to get out of the elements, especially the
wind. Blankets can help protect horses, but a structural shelter with proper ventilation
and dry bedding is the best method of protection. If you do blanket your horses, be
sure to check underneath often for signs of injury, infection, or malnutrition.
Keep ice to a minimum to prevent injury, and remember to keep driveways clear so
veterinarians and farriers can access your animals. Prevent mud management issues in
the winter with proper preparation, whether that's through use of material like gravel,
sand, or woodchips, or through other methods.
Consider the amount and quality of feed: Besides taking shelter, livestock keep warm
by expending energy, which means they need to consume enough calories to heat
themselves. Consider talking with your veterinarian to develop a feed plan that meets
your animals' nutritional needs. This may mean increasing the amount of feed available
to your animals, and/or increasing the quality of feed. Very young, very old, or sick
animals will typically have additional nutritional needs during the winter compared to
healthy, middle-aged animals.
Ensure access to water: It is crucial that your herd has access to fresh and unfrozen
water. Tank heaters or heated buckets can help keep water at a temperature your
animals are more comfortable drinking. Livestock will not consume adequate amounts
of water if it is near freezing, and consuming enough water is important to your
animals' health and well-being in winter months.​

Cold weather safety for
livestock

Companion animals aren't the only animals in need of
protection during the winter months. Livestock, including
horses, have their own unique considerations and needs
when the weather gets colder.
Recognize the importance of early veterinary care:
Schedule a veterinary exam early in the season to address
any concerns before the harshest conditions arrive. This is
a good time to discuss vaccinations, nutritional
supplementation, deworming, and other parasite
treatment needs. Veterinary attention is especially
important for animals that are pregnant, and very young
or very old animals may require special attention.
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Nicholas County
368 East Main 
P.O. Box 3
Carlisle, Kentucky 40311
Return Service Requested

Stop by our office for the NEW 2023 Recipe Calendars!


